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_ RELATING TO A LEAVE CASH-OUT PROG

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO supports
the purpose and intent of H.B. 1945, H.D. 1, which establishes and appropriates funds
for leave cash-out pilot programs for eligible department of corrections and rehabilitation
and department of health employees.

The HGEA represents many employees across several bargaining units, including
registered nurses, office clerks, and social workers, among others, within the State
Correctional Facilities and the Hawaii State Hospital. At times, these employees are
subject to low staffing and unsafe working conditions, which has led to worker burn out
and low morale. We believe that this optional program may increase worker morale and
attendance and help with the recruitment and retention of employees by providing an
additional financial incentive, especially in hardto fill positions.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in strong of H.B. 1945, H.D 1

Respectfully submitted,

ffi.6-,^U
Executive Director
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Re: Testimony on HB1945, HD1 – RELATING TO A CASH-OUT LEAVE PROGRAM 
 
Chair Yamashita, Vice Chair Kitagawa, and Members of the Committee: 
 
The United Public Workers, AFSCME Local 646, AFL-CIO (“UPW”) is the exclusive bargaining representative for 
approximately 14,000 public employees, which includes blue collar, non-supervisory employees in Bargaining Unit 1 
and institutional, health, and correctional employees in Bargaining Unit 10, in the State of Hawaii and various 
counties.  
 
UPW supports HB1945, HD1, which establishes and appropriates funds for a leave cash-out pilot program for 
eligible Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation (“DCR”) employees who work in any state correctional 
facility. 
 
While most State departments are grappling with how to attract new employees to fill the numerous departmental 
vacancies, DCR correctional facilities are worksites dealing with a large number of “call outs” that result in short 
staffing for daily operations.  UPW believes this bill will help with the retention of the senior workforce and help to 
incentivize scheduled attendance while significantly decreasing absenteeism. 
 
Due to severe staffing shortages, many employees are being required to remain on duty and are required to work 
a significant number of overtime (“OT”) shifts.  Generally, compensatory time off (“comp time”), unlike vacation 
hours, can be accrued a lot faster when an employee chooses to receive comp time in lieu of compensation for OT.  
However, use of “comp time” is the most difficult to get approval for.  We believe a program like this could reduce 
OT, as well as result in cost savings by allowing eligible employees the opportunity to cash-out their leave now 
rather than years later when they retire at a higher rate of compensation.   
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to testify in support of this measure.   
   
 Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Kalani Werner 
State Director 
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